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March 4, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor of South Carolina
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

Regarding Requiring Students to Pass a Civics Test before Graduating from 
High School,

As a parent of four daughters I think it is essential to make sure our 
children know and understand what they are being taught in school.  Having 
a civics test before graduation, making sure that they understand this 
country and what it is founded upon should not be a burden.  Especially 
since they are only required to get 60 out of 100 right (which is an F).  
We need to make sure that our children are prepared to make there way in 
our country and this is not a burdensome standard.

A proud member of National Write Your Congressman.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Clemens
2156698092
Self


